

Dear Colleagues,

The Wright State University School of Nursing will seek continuing national accreditation from the Commission on Collegiate Nursing Education in Fall 2024 for our academic programs: Bachelor of Science in Nursing, Master of Science, Doctor of Nursing Practice, and Postgraduate APRN certificate.

CCNE is officially recognized by the U.S. Secretary of Education as a national accreditation agency and will perform an on-site evaluation of our programs on November 6-8, 2024. As a member of the school's community of interest, we invite you to submit comments to CCNE at the address below.

We hope you will take advantage of this opportunity to comment on the program's achievements related to accreditation standards. Comments are shared only with the CCNE evaluation team appointed to review our nursing program. Having a continuous quality improvement approach, CCNE will evaluate the quality and effectiveness of our nursing program based on these standards:

- 1. Program Quality: Mission and Governance
- 2. Program Quality: Institutional Commitment and Resources
- 3. Program Quality: Curriculum and Teaching-Learning Practices
- 4. Program Effectiveness: Assessment and Achievement of Program Outcomes

You can find information related to the standards for accreditation at <a href="https://www.aacnnursing.org/ccne-accreditation">https://www.aacnnursing.org/ccne-accreditation</a>).

Please send all comments to CCNE at <a href="mailto:thirdpartycomments@ccneaccreditation.org">thirdpartycomments@ccneaccreditation.org</a> on or before October 16, 2024. Information regarding comments may be found on their website under CCNE Accreditation/What We Do/Current Accreditation Reviews (<a href="https://www.aacnnursing.org/ccneaccreditation/what-we-do/current-accreditation-reviews">https://www.aacnnursing.org/ccneaccreditation/what-we-do/current-accreditation-reviews</a>).

If you have questions, please feel free to contact Tara Konicki, PhD, RN, Chair of Nursing, College of Health, Education, and Human Services at <a href="mailto:tara.konicki@wright.edu">tara.konicki@wright.edu</a>

Thank you for your support of our programs and in educating the next generation of nurses.

Sincerely,

Tara Konicki PhD, RN

Clinical Assistant Professor, Chair

Wright State University

College of Health, Education, and Human Services

School of Nursing, Kinesiology, and Health Sciences Dayton, OH 45435

231 Millett Hall

(937)775-2577